CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER DAY SAINTS HEBER J. GRANT, PRESIDENT SALT LAKE CITY, UTAH

May 8, 1944

Mr. W. W. McArthur St. George, Utah

Dear Brother McArthur:

I appreciate your brief letter of April 12th.

I had a very high regard for your father. I asked him to subscribe \$25.00 to the fund to send the Improvement Era to the missionaries. We had reduced the price to missionaries to one dollar a year. In answer to my request your father sent me a check for \$502.00- \$500.00 for the missionary fund and \$2.00 for his own subscription. He was always a loyal, true Latter day Saint and a very choice man in every way.

Ever praying for the blessings of the Lord to attend you, and that your life may be one in all respects worthy of your fine father, I am,

Sincerely your friend and brother,

•